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Board of Regents <bor@hawaii.edu>

Parking Rate Increase
Ebrahim Seidi <seidi@hawaii.edu> Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 9:29 AM
To: bor@hawaii.edu

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

Regarding the parking rate increase, I believe the scheduled 2020-2025 rates' improvement is neither fair nor affordable

for most of the students. I am a Ph.D. student and a Graduate Assistant at UH Manoa and my gross income is just about

$24,000. I am married, and this amount supposed to cover all my costs. However, the dorm increased the rents and now,

the UH parking fee is increasing by unbelievably high rates annually. I understand that the University might need money

to improve the quality of the parking office services, but forcing the students to fund this plan puts them under financial

pressures. 

Best,

Ebrahim

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Ebrahim Seidi
Ph.D. Student
Department of Mechanical Engineering
University of Hawaiʻi at Mānoa
Honolulu, Hawaii, USA
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Board of Regents <bor@hawaii.edu>

Please do not approve the Parking Increase Plan
Tom Hackett <hackett@hawaii.edu> Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 10:22 AM
To: bor@hawaii.edu

Dear Board of Regents,

I am strongly opposed to the plan to increase parking rates for employees at the University of Hawaii at Manoa.  Please
do not approve this plan.
Parking at the University should be free for employees, because they should be encouraged to come work at the
University.  The jobs at UH are typically under paid and under appreciated.  On top of everything else, employees are
constantly hit up for fees which I believe we shouldn’t have to pay.  Other employers in the private sector might provide
benefits, perks, and other services to employees to show their appreciation and help contribute to a positive work
environment where employees feel valued and appreciated.  Services like a free or reduced priced lunch, or access to
gym facilities, and free parking.  The University could potentially do all these things and more, but instead the food on
campus is priced like you’re at the airport, employees have to pay to access the on campus gym, and parking is now
getting even more expensive.

Please do not approve the plan being submitted by Commuter Services.  Instead funding for repairs and maintenance
should come from a different funding source.  The campus as a whole needs to drastically increase the number of parking
stalls through the construction of additional parking structures.  Again, the funding for new parking structures should come
from a different source.  At the same time a serious effort must be made to offer classes via distance learning.  If at least
the classes in the core curriculum were able to be completed online via distance learning this would help decrease the
demand for parking stalls on campus.  

Employees and Students could be issued free parking passes they can use with their vehicle to get to campus.  If there
must be a fee charged, it should be a lot less than what it is now, or what’s being proposed.  Just look at what it costs to
park at other UH system campuses : HCC - $20 / semester,  KCC - free, WCC - free, LCC - free, UH Hilo $15 / semester,
UH West Oahu - free.  I understand that the Manoa campus has a high demand for parking, but trying to fund millions of
dollars of construction projects by increasing parking fees is not the answer.  We should be looking at reducing the
parking rates at the Manoa campus, not increasing them.

Tom Hackett

Center for Instructional Support
Ph: 956-8075
hackett@hawaii.edu
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Board of Regents <bor@hawaii.edu>

Fwd: Proposed parking rate increase update
Layla Kilolu <kilolu@hawaii.edu> Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 10:55 AM
To: bor@hawaii.edu

Aloha Board of Regents,

As an East-West Center graduate student, I respectfully request that our parking fees not be increased without overall
living wages being increased. Many students commute to campus and work multiple jobs to make ends meet, so this
exorbitant increase in parking costs will set them back even further, and will make it even more difficult for local students
to stay in Hawaii.

Respectfully,
Layla Kilolu, MBA
East-West Center 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: UH Manoa <announce@hawaii.edu> 
Date: October 1, 2018 at 3:38:38 PM HST 
To: announce@hawaii.edu 
Subject: Proposed parking rate increase update 

Aloha UH Manoa ohana, 

A parking rate increase proposal for the Manoa campus to improve  
facilities and services is on the agenda of the UH Board of  
Regents Committee on Planning and Facilities on Thursday, October 
3. This will be the first opportunity to submit testimony to the
Board of Regents on the proposal, which was first announced on
August 28.

The meeting will be held at 8:30 a.m. in conference room 105 on  
the first floor of the UH Manoa Information Technology Building.  
The committee will decide next steps, which may include amending 
the proposal or advancing it to the full board. 

The proposed rates can be reviewed on the UH Manoa Commuter 
Services home page at  
http://manoa.hawaii.edu/commuter/ and on UH News at   
http://go.hawaii.edu/oBf  

Mahalo 

-- 

This message was sent on behalf of UH Manoa.  
Please do not reply to this message. 
It was sent from an address that cannot accept incoming email. 

Announcement ID number: 1538444238-8684 
Announcement distribution: 

- Faculty, staff, and all students at the UH Manoa campus(es)
- Faculty and staff at the UH System Administrative Offices
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Board of Regents <bor@hawaii.edu>

Testimony Re Proposed Parking Fee Increases
Ann Sakaguchi <annsakag@hawaii.edu> Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 2:13 PM
To: bor@hawaii.edu

Dear Office of the BOR,

Please kindly forward the attached testimony and related materials to Chair Yuen, Vice-
Chair Acoba and Members of the Committee on Planning and Facilities.

Mahalo,
Ann Sakaguchi, MPH, PhD
Specialist/Director
Department of Anthropology
College of Social Sciences 

5 attachments

2018__BOR Testimony Re Parking Fees_SAKAGUCHI.pdf 
368K

A_2018_State Employee Parking Rates.pdf 
315K

B_FY17_DAGS State Parking Revolving Fund.pdf 
770K

C_011618_UH Budget Briefing.pdf 
937K

D_2016_HRS 304A-2005.pdf 
254K
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Board of Regents <bor@hawaii.edu>

Testimony Re: IV.A.1. UH Mānoa Parking Rates 

Andy Lachman <lachman@hawaii.edu>
To: bor@hawaii.edu

Aloha,

Attached please find a copy of written testimony regarding Committee on Planning and Facilities’ agenda item IV.A.1. UH Mānoa Parking Rates.

Thank you,

Andy

DOC100218.pdf 
1571K
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Board of Regents <bor@hawaii.edu>

strongly oppose parking fee increase
Kathleen Tatem <ktatem@hawaii.edu> Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 4:59 PM
To: bor@hawaii.edu

Dear Board of Regents, 

I strongly oppose the proposed parking rate increase. I am a first-generation, low-income college student pursuing a PhD
in physics at UH Manoa. As a woman in the most male-dominated field in the academy, I have also lived in poverty twice
because of discrimination and harassment (being fired for standing my ground or reporting, both at UH and Columbia
University). The proposed fee increase will make the cost of living much more difficult for graduate students, and this of
course will be felt most by students who do not have generational wealth and privilege, or who are affected by the gender
wealth gap (if not wage gap), or who experience discrimination due to race, etc. 

Whenever you consider increasing fees but not wages, realize that you are making graduate education harder for
minorities, women, and underrepresented students. Most of my colleagues are white men from wealthy, educated
families, and not from Hawaii. The proposed fee increase will only help to insure that the lack of diversity that I experience
in my workplace at UH, and the discriminatory attitudes that such an environment fosters, will continue into the future. I
hope that the board will prioritize making graduate education diverse and accessible, which can only occur if graduate
education is financially feasible. This should be your priority over having an updated parking structure.

Aloha, 
Kathleen Tatem
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